

WEST BRIDGEWATER PLANNING BOARD
3/18/15
PRESENT: H. Hurley, H. Anderson, A. Kinahan and J. Noyes
ABSENT: G. Stetson
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m.  
1.   B. C. Way:
Mr. Hurley reported that Bruce Pilling of Pilling Engineering had notified him that he would not be attending tonight’s meeting to discuss the above subdivision as expected.  He stated that Mr. Pilling had not had the time to address the issues raised at the last meeting. Mr. Pilling is expected to return to the April 1, 2015 meeting with his revisions.  It was noted for the record that the abutters to this subdivision had been informed of the continuation.  

2.   Wind Turbine Zoning Bylaws:
The Board received a request to schedule a public hearing to review a proposed Wind Turbine bylaw for residential, commercial and municipal uses.  These bylaws were submitted by residents from the East Street area and would be added to the current bylaws, if passed.  The applicable bylaw would be Sections 8.8 through 8.94. It was noted that the Bylaw Study Review Committee was asked to meet and review the proposed bylaws along with the Building Inspector and Zoning Board of Appeals.  Mr. Hurley stated that once the Board receives a formal request from the Selectmen they will proceed. 
3.   South Elm Street/Lincoln Street:

 The Board received a Definitive Subdivision plan for review from Pilling Engineering on behalf of the Lincoln Realty Trust.  The applicant proposes an eight (8) Lot subdivision entitled, “Lamp Post Estates” to be located at the junction of South Elm and Lincoln Streets.

After a preliminary review of the plans, the Board noted that only six (6) sets of plans were submitted.  Mr. Hurley reviewed the regulations and noted that under Section 3.3.1.1 twelve (12) sets of plans were required for the Planning Board.  The Board will send a letter to the engineer requesting that additional plans be submitted to the Town Clerk. A copy of the letter will be filed with the Town Clerk as well. It was noted that once the additional plans are submitted, it will begin a new timeline.   
4.   Paradise Park/Samuel Avenue:
Mr. Hurley reported that he had been contacted by George Millett who is contemplating purchasing the above former subdivision. Mr. Millett had requested some "input" before moving forward.  Mr. Hurley stated that he told Mr. Millett that the wetlands have changed as well as the wetland regulations since this subdivision was first approved back in the “seventies.”  Mr. Hurley also reported that Mr. Millett is hoping to build two (2) new homes off of Brooks Place, one or two houses on Samuel Avenue and a possible 40B project or solar farm off of Walnut Street. He reminded the Board that if it were a 40B project, then it would have to go the Zoning Board of Appeals. For any of the other uses, the plans would be reviewed by the Planning Board.
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5.   Schedule of Completion:
After the meeting on January 21, 2015 the Board had sent out requests to the active subdivision proponents to submit a schedule of completion at their earliest convenience.  It was noted for the record that the only one received was from James Shalek for Woodrow Estates/Sunset Avenue Extension.  There has been no response from the developers for B.C. Way, Meadow Spring Drive, Bresciani Estates or West Meadow Estates.

6.   Meadow Spring Drive: 
The Board noted that the deeds and conveyances for the roadway and easements for the above subdivision still have not been submitted, reviewed or approved for this subdivision. The last time the Board met with Mr. Donato (2013) he stated that his attorney, Ron Whitney, was preparing the deeds, conveyance documents, and roadway easements and would submit them as soon as they were done.  Mr. Hurley had noted that once all of the paperwork was in order, the Board would schedule a public hearing to release the surety. They would then forward the plans to the Board of Selectmen for street acceptance at the next town meeting. (2016) Mr. Donato had assured the Board that he would make sure that everything was submitted as soon as possible.  It was noted for the record that the above documents have still not been submitted.

7.    MAIL:
Bridgewater Planning Board public hearing 2/19/15, re: site plan, Pleasant Street, granted.
E. Bridgewater ZBA public hearing 2/5/15, re: special permit, 9 Wampanoag Way, granted.

E. Bridgewater ZBA public hearing 2/5/15, re: variance, 24 West Street, granted.

E. Bridgewater ZBA public hearing 4/1/15, re: special permit, Meadowbrook Drive.

Raynham Planning Board public hearing 3/19/15, re: zoning amendment bylaws.

Board of Assessor's minutes of 2/4/15 and 2/18/15.

Citizen Planning Training Collaborative course information.

OCPC (MPO) minutes of 1/8/15, 1/29/15 and agendas for 3/12/15, 3/17/15.  
OCPC Regional Transportation Plan workshop.
8.    A Motion (AK) was made to pay the secretary payroll for the period ending 3/17/15.    
       Second (HA).  Vote:  Unanimous of the four (4) members present.
9.    The minutes of 3/4/15 were accepted and filed.
10.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:16 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

Donna M. Cotter,
Secretary
